
From: CapeHazeResort@outlook.com
Subject: Visits to Cape Haze Resort

Date: March 31, 2020 at 10:36 AM
To:
Cc: CapeHazeResort@outlook.com

Date:         March 31, 2020
From:        Cape Haze Resort Community Association Board of Directors
To:             All Unit Owners, Residents and Guests
Subject:     Visits to Cape Haze Resort

If you are planning to visit Cape Haze Resort during the next few weeks, please review 
this memorandum carefully. In a Travel Advisory issued March 28, 2020, the Centers for 
Disease Control and Prevention has urged residents of New York, New Jersey, and 
Connecticut to refrain from non-essential domestic travel for 14 days, effective 
immediately.  

Florida’s Governor has issued Executive Order 20-80, which took effect on March 24, 
2020 at 12:01 am.  The Order directs “all persons whose point of departure originates 
from outside the State of Florida in an area with substantial community spread, to include 
the New York Tri-State Area (Connecticut, New Jersey and New York), and entering the 
State of Florida through airports to isolate or quarantine for a period of 14 days from the 
time of entry into the State of Florida or the duration of the person's presence in the State 
of Florida, whichever is shorter.”

The Order further provides that all persons subject thereto shall be responsible for all 
costs associated with their isolation or quarantine, including transportation, lodging, food, 
medical care and any the expense of all other to sustenance required during the period of 
isolation or quarantine.  The order does not explain how persons in isolation or 
quarantine are to acquire those necessities; it seems that home delivery would be the 
only option.

The Order directs the Florida Department of Health to take all steps necessary to ensure 
the screening and appropriate isolation and quarantine of covered individuals.  Please 
note that such persons include those traveling from any area with substantial community 
spread outside the State of Florida. In the latest development, persons covered by the 
Order now include travelers arriving overland from Louisiana.  As the virus moves inland 
from the coasts, so will the areas of community spread.

Please understand that the scope of the Order may be extended at any time with little 
prior notice, or none at all. EO 20-71, issued March 20, 2020, closed all restaurants in the 
state with immediate effect.  The disruptions we are living with are expanding daily.

It is the recommendation of the Board to potential visitors is that you stay home. 
Disregard this advice at your own risk.  If you insist on making the trip, bring a 14-day 
supply of everything you will need during your stay with you, because you may not be 
allowed to leave your unit. You will not be allowed to use the pool, fitness room, tennis 
courts or other amenities at the resort during the quarantine period. There are supply 
shortages here, and stores have shortened their hours.  The parks and beaches are 
closed; restaurants are open for takeout or delivery service only.  There is no social 
activity here.

If you must come, plan your arrival carefully.  Make arrangements for access to the 
property.  Please read about the new front gate security system on the website; if you 
have a code from a previous visit, it will no longer work.  Because of the emergency, the
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management office is closed, and Cassandra is working from home.  If you show up after 
hours or without a fob, you will not be able to get in.




